
 
  

 
  

 

Despite being the term of exams you will see from 
these pages that Bow remains as busy as ever with 
our students getting involved in a wide range of 
activities.  Nationally the General Election dominated 
the media and Bow didn’t escape the “election fever”.  
We held our own Mock election on May 7th allowing all 
of our students to participate in this key democratic 
process.  

  

 
  

 
  

 

We have a new section on our Parent Page on the 
website.  Follow the links to find out about upcoming 
events as well as activities, learning opportunities and 
support sessions that are running in school or in the 
local community.   Wednesday 13th May 9-30 – 
10.30am ‘Keep your child safe on line’ – Want to know 
more? Come along to meet our guest speaker Liam 
McQuade from the Tower Hamlets Behaviour Support 
Team for tips advice and useful resources to help 
keep you child safe on line. Visit the Parents Page for 
more information. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER      MRS SMITH 

KEY DATES FOR MAY 

21st May      Y10 Parents Evening 

25th – 30th      Summer Half-Term 
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On May 12th, the year 7 girls headed down to Mile 
End Stadium to compete in the Tower Hamlets 
Athletics championships. The girls demonstrated 
determination throughout the day, to collect as many 
points across both track and field events. Overall, the 
girls came 5th out of the 9 schools competing. The 
year 8 season definitely looks promising for the girl’s 
Athletics team!  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
  

 

On the 27th of May a group of year 8 students went to 
the Bank Of England Museum, where they explored 
the history and the purpose of money, they 
understood why prices change and the Bank of 
England's role in keeping prices low and stable.  
 
They also learned about how to identify a genuine 
banknote and find out more about gold. Students were 
given the opportunity to decode messages and win 
prizes. Year 8’s was able to present their findings on 
inflation and the Museum itself to their class. 
 
 
 
 
 

HOUSE POINTS updated on 19th May 2015 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

11 781 12 675 11 368 11 535 

BESANT MASTER PANKHURST TULL 

 

YEAR 7 ATHLETICS          MS JENKINS 

WHAT’S HAPPENING FOR YEAR 8?       MS BEGUM 



 
  

 

On Thursday 5th March 2015, a group of Year 9 
students went to see Othello, an eminent play written 
by William Shakespeare. The play was performed at 
the famous Shakespeare’s Globe, which is situated at 
the heart of Central London. Seated on the third floor, 
the students had a spectacular view of the show.  It 
was a fascinating play whereby students explored and 
compared the issues of race and class in the 
eighteenth century to the present moment. Students 
engaged with the actors through laughter, songs and 
individual interactions during the performance. By the 
end of the play, each student had not only understood 
the play’s moral message but experienced a historical 
moment of what a Shakespearean play would have 
looked like in the eighteenth century. 

 
 

 

 
  

 

On the 13th March two dance groups from Bow were 
selected to represent Tower Hamlets in the London 
Youth Games Dance Competition. Dance groups were 
judged by Warren Russell, a dancer in the 
internationally-known DIVERSITY. Both groups did 
tremendously well, with the judges commenting on the 
great enthusiasm of the lower school group. The 
upper school group had the crowd on the edge of their 
seats and were 1st place for ¾ of the competition. The 
five boys ended up in 4th place out of 16 schools, a 
brilliant feat and outstanding performance; well done! 

 
 
 

  

 
  

 

We had our 4th curriculum drop day on the 27th March 
and staff and students once again had the opportunity 
to participate in learning experiences that are different 
from their normal curriculum. Year 7 completed a day 
of work around the PSHE curriculum, in particular, 
building relationships and what makes a good 
friendship. Year 8 worked with the organisation A-Life 
to look at issues around alcohol and drug education 
and continued the healthy living theme by competing 
in a House Sports Challenge. Year 9 worked with 
Science and English on a project called CSI Bow – 
looking at how chemistry can help solve crime. This 
was great preparation for the start of their GCSE 
Science curriculum in June. 

WHAT’S HAPPENING FOR YEAR 9?             ENGLISH DEPT 

DANCING FOR THE STARS         MS ANDERSON 

DROP DAY 4 – LOWER SCHOOL                      MR O’SHEA 



  

 
  

 

Last week 18 Year 8 students accompanied by Mr 
Addai and Miss Donaldson attended Stubbers 
Adventure Centre. The programme was setup to 
improve communication, team work, and positivity 
whilst doing several activities throughout the day.  
The first session was Team Building skills where the 
students were separated into two groups and had 
numerous tasks that they had to do, the team building 
created healthy competition in between the two 
groups and it was great to see the students work 
together to complete the tasks set by the Stubbers 
staff. The students then completed a Raft Building 
exercise where they had to build a raft along with 
different materials including barrels, rope and logs. 
After lunch they successfully completed Archery and 
High Ropes.  
 

 
  

 

45 pupils from 3 schools across Tower Hamlets took 
part in a singing workshop on Wednesday 25th 
February. Pupils from Oaklands, St Paul's Way and 
Bow School performed a short concert in the 
Waterside Theatre at the end of the day, performing to 
peers, staff and governors. Pupils learnt 6 songs 
including all the harmonies in only 4 hours - great 
work! The quality of singing was high, and the pupils 
demonstrated good commitment and focus during the 
day for which they should be commended! 

 
 
 

 

YEAR 8 – STUBBERS AWAY DAY            MR DECKERS
          
 

MUSICAL COLLABORATION                 MS JONES 
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